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August 29, 2002
The Honorable Cynthia Sullivan

Chair, King County Council

Room 1200

C O U R T H O U S E 

Dear Councilmember Sullivan:

Enclosed is proposed legislation authorizing the Executive to execute the necessary agreements to undertake the 401 Broadway Office Building Project.  This project will provide the Harborview Medical Center (HMC) approximately 156,800 square feet of office space next to its main campus.  The resulting lease will address both short-term “surge” requirements and long-term office needs in connection with HMC’s seismic upgrades.  This proposal calls for the County to act as a conduit on behalf of HMC to meet its seismic upgrade goals as quickly and economically as possible.  HMC Employees will move to the 401 Broadway office in the summer of 2004.  Availability of this building is critical to Harborview’s overall capital program sequencing and schedule.

This proposed legislation will authorize the Executive to move forward with agreements to finance, construct and occupy the 401 Broadway office building.  There will be four principal parties involved in the structure of this project: Opus Northwest, L.L.C, the National Development Council, King County and Harborview Medical Center.  These relationships are described more fully in the attached memorandum dated August 14, 2002.

We estimate that the annual rent for space in this building, net of parking income, will be no more than $25.00 per square foot, plus operating costs for the lease term.  We anticipate the lease term to be 25 to 28 years, depending on final financing.  At the end of the lease term, King County will own the building.  Opus Northwest L.L.C. will agree to build the building for a fixed price of $50,770,945 and bear all risks of construction.

This proposed plan will develop an outstanding facility for HMC and King County with minimum risk.  It provides both a path and a solution to Harborview’s seismic upgrading issues.  The costs of the 401 Broadway Building will result in initial rental rates that are approximately 6% below current market rates.  Over the long term, the fixed rental rate will become more and more advantageous as Class A commercial office space rates rise.  This, combined with ultimate County ownership, is a prudent and farsighted investment.  

Enclosed is a proposed ordinance that would authorize the Executive to move forward and execute a lease allowing this project to proceed.  If you have any questions, please free to call Kathy Brown, Interim Manager, Facilities Management Division, at 296-0631. 

Sincerely,

Ron Sims
King County Executive

Enclosures

cc:
King County Councilmembers



ATTN:  David deCourcy, Chief of Staff

  Shelley Sutton, Policy Staff Director

  Anne Noris, Clerk of the Council

 


  Rebecha Cusack, Legislative Lead Analyst, Committee Staff


Steve Call, Director, Office of Budget

Debora Gay, Deputy Director, Office of Budget

Paul Tanaka, County Administrative Officer, Department of Executive Services (DES)

Kathy Brown, Interim Manager, Facilities Management Division, DES

Elise Chayet, Director, Planning and Regulatory Affairs, Harborview Medical Center


